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https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/wl/Balbardie/

November 2015
Dear Parent / Carer,

I hope that you all had an enjoyable and relaxing October holiday. I know that the children have returned to school ready for the busy term ahead and already some fantastic learning has been taking place.

The children will take part in our first ‘Big Balbardie Blether’ of the session on Friday, 6th November. This is a fantastic way for all of our children to have their say on important issues in school. The theme of the first ‘blether’ will be about our Golden Club and Golden Time to gather all of our pupils’ views about these. I am looking forward to hearing our children’s thoughts.

If you wish to discuss any aspect of the school, please do not hesitate to contact me at school or by email (greg.welsh@westlothian.org.uk).

Greg Welsh - Head Teacher

Staffing Update

We have a number of staffing changes since our last newsletter. 
· Mrs Gallagher has taken up the post of Numeracy Development Officer for West Lothian Council and Mrs Clark will now have responsibility for P3/2. 
· Mrs McVay will take up her post from 2nd November as Acting Principal Teacher in P6, replacing Mrs Stutt. 
· Mrs Spence has returned as Principal Teacher and will teach and manage within our Autism Resource. 
Due to these changes, there is a slight amendment to line management responsibilities. If you require to speak with a member of the management team, following discussions with class teachers, the roles are detailed below:

Nursery 

– Mrs Leamy


P1-P4


– Mrs Hay and Mrs Aitken


P5-P7


– Mrs McVay and Mr Welsh


Autism Resource 
– Mrs Spence and Mr Welsh


Support for Learning – Mrs Gray
Church Service Collection
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A total of £220.11 was collected in aid of NSPCC charity for the outstanding work they continue to do. The charity recently worked with our P6 and P7 pupils in school to highlight the importance of their role.

Outdoor Clothing
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It is our intention to allow pupils outside at playtimes whenever safe to do so. Therefore, we require children to wear / bring appropriate footwear, jackets, gloves etc. so that they are comfortable outside – and please remember to put your child’s name of each item of clothing.
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School Buses

Following a couple of incidents on the buses that operate from the school, I would like to remind all parents that there is no school supervision on the buses. We do escort our younger children (P1-P3) to the bus at the end of the day. It is a parental decision on whether or not you wish to use the service provided. This service is for school children only and adults are not permitted to travel on this service.
Remembrance Day

[image: image5.wmf]The school will be represented by staff and P7 pupils at the Remembrance Service at Bathgate War Memorial at 11.00am on Wednesday, 11th November. Pupils will lay a wreath at the War Memorial on behalf of the school. The rest of the school will participate in a Remembrance assembly in the school hall on this day, led by our school choirs.
All pupils will have the opportunity to get their poppy in school by donating 50p or donate £1 for a wooden cross.

If your child has donated for a wooden cross and they would like this placed at the War Memorial, they should bring this to the school office on Tuesday, 10th November. 

[image: image6.wmf]Children in Need – Friday, 13 November

We will be celebrating Children in Need in school on Friday, 13 November.  Children can come to school in their pyjamas on this day and donate £1.00 towards this very worthwhile cause.  Please remember though they will possibly be outside at break time and lunch time so clothing needs to be appropriate for outdoor play too.
Please note that this will replace the ‘Dress Down Day’ on 6th November.
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Fund Raising Committee – Christmas Fayre

Arrangements are well underway for the Fayre on Saturday, 28th November. Stalls will include local businesses, prize draw, tombola, new toys, nearly new toys, books, CD’s, DVD’s, Santa’s Grotto, tea/coffee, home baking etc. Our pupils will also be selling their Business Enterprise items. 

If you would like to donate any items please hand them in to the school office. Home baking should be handed in on the Friday or on the day.
Any volunteers for the Fayre would be greatly appreciated. If you can help in any way please leave your name with the school office staff.
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 School Christmas Lunch – please note change of dates!
 P1, P5, P6 and P7 

- Tuesday, 8th December 
 P2, P3, P4 and ARB classes 
- Wednesday, 9th December

Children have been issued with their lunch order form and this should be returned to school no later than Friday 13th November. 
Due to the number of orders, late returns cannot be accepted.  
P1 to P3 pupils and those entitled to free school meals will still get free meals on this day.  For all other pupils the cost of lunch is £1.90.
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P1 Nativity ~ A Wriggly Christmas
Tickets for performances on Tuesday, 8th December (9.30am) and Wednesday, 9th December (2.30pm) will be on sale from Monday, 16th November at a cost of £1.50. These will be limited to 2 per family initially and further tickets released where possible.
Christmas Discos
There is a change of format for parties this year in that these will now be held out-with school hours. Tickets cost £1.00, which includes disco entertainment, party games and refreshments. Tickets need to be purchased between Monday 16th November and Friday 27th November to allow for appropriate arrangements to be made for the numbers attending. 

P1 and P2

Wednesday 9th December 
4.30pm – 5.45pm

P3 and P4

Wednesday 9th December 
6.15pm – 7.30pm

P5, P6 and P7 
Thursday 10th December
 
6.30pm – 8.00pm
All parties will take place in the PE Hall and children should enter from the front playground.
NHS Lothian Primary School Flu Vaccination Programme
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If you were unable to attend the recent Community Flu Vaccination Clinic in school and you wish your child to receive the vaccine, there will be another opportunity for you to attend with your child on:

Wednesday, 9 December

At Livingstone Football Club, Alderstone Road, Livingston

Between 3.00pm and 7.00pm
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Diary Dates

November

3rd 


P7B visit to Bathgate Academy

PM 

P5 Handball

4th 


P7A visit to Bathgate Academy

6th 


NOT Dress Down Day (following week for Children In Need)




Big Balbardie Blether


6.30pm
Rotary Young Musician of the Year competition 

11th 


Remembrance Day assembly led by choirs

12th 
6.15pm 
Parent Council


7.00pm 
ARB Parents’ Network
13th 


DRESS DOWN DAY – Supporting Children in Need


9.20am
P3 Assembly (parents welcome)


1.30pm 
Stellar Awards (Howden Park Centre)

20th 
9.20am
P4/3 Assembly (parents welcome)

Sat 28th 

Christmas Fayre 10.00am-12.00pm

Severe Weather Arrangements

Please ensure that the school office has up-to-date contact numbers for your child in the event of a school closure due to severe weather.   In the event of a school closure parents/carers will be notified by Groupcall.
Please be aware that in the event of heavy snow, the janitor will clear and salt one initial footpath to allow staff and pupils to access the building. Our cleared path will be from the front gate to the main entrance. Other footpaths and grounds will be addressed by FMA staff as soon as possible during the daylight hours and following completion of the existing essential duties.

Continuation of Learning

In the event of any school closure, our staff will provide learning experiences through our school blog. If you are not already familiar with this, please use the address at the top of the newsletter. 
